ASTRICT DIRECTOR: COMMISSIONERS:

Brian M. Helminger David J. Casper, President
Bruce M. Siebers, Vice-Pres.

SERVING: Kevin P. Coffey, Secretary
Combined Locks Patrick E. Hennessey
Kaukauna John W. Sundelius
Kimberly
Littls OFute Heart of the Valley

st METROPOLITAN SEWERAGE DISTRICT

801 THILMANY ROAD
KAUKAUNA, WISCONSIN 54130
(920) 766-5731 FAX (920) 766-5733
www.hvmsd.org

PUBLIC NOTICE REGARDING LANGUAGE CHANGES TO
THE HEART OF THE VALLEY METROPOLITAN SEWERAGE DISTRICT
SEWER USE ORDINANCE

Please take notice that a Public Hearing will be held regarding the Sewer Use
Ordinance language changes on Tuesday, April 11, 2017 at 6:00 PM at the Heart of

the Valley Metropolitan Sewerage District, 801 Thilmany Road, Kaukauna, WI 54130

SEC. 15.04 ADMINISTRATIVE ENFORCEMENT
(4) Administrative Fines
Insert (k) Failure to install, maintain, or adequately service a

Grease and/or Sand trap - $50/day
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B. FOG Program Update

John Stoeger of Stoeger & Associates provided a written FOG update by
community. The Commission also received an itemized copy of the February 2017
invoice. After a discussion, the Commission gave direction to televise areas of
concern if necessary, with HOV paying the cost, and also directed staff to notify the
community prior to the televising. District Director Helminger noted that he will talk
with John Stoeger and have a status report for next month.

A Public Hearing notice regarding a modification to the District's Sewer Use
Ordinance was published in the Appleton Post Crescent along with the notice being
sent to each community. The Public Hearing will take place on April 11, 2017. The
modification consists of adding language under Sec. 15.04 Administrative
Enforcement; (4)(k) Failure to install, maintain, or adequately service a grease
and/or sand trap - $50 / day.

C. Chemical Use Report for 2016

Kevin Skogman, Director of Operations & Maintenance, provided a written update
showing the chemical use for 2016, along with gas, electric, and water consumption.
The report also detailed the cost of the chemical purchase, gallons purchased, and
cost per MGD treated.

D. Equipment Automation & Efficiencies

District Director Helminger updated the commission on the status of the SCADA
system upgrade. Staff is also investigating a potential electrical savings by making
an operational change to process waste biosolids to the ATAD late in the day, to
take advantage of off peak hours energy costs.

PLANT REPORTS:

1. 2017 Flows & Revenues Report / Plant Operation Summary
The Commission received a copy of the Flow & Strength charts, which shows the
year to date surplus/deficit revenue for the month of February. Revenue
received from WPS/Fox Energy Center for final effluent purchased in February =
$9,302.61. Total revenue received to date from Fox Energy for 2017 =
$19,531.48.

The average final effluent concentrations for February 2017
were as follows:

cBOD 5.25 mg/l

Suspended Solids 8.77 mygll
Phosphorus - .22 mgll
Ammonia-N .26 mg/l
Chlorides 556.67 mg/l

** All permit values were met for February 2017 **



